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School context 

All Saints’ C of E Marple is a one form entry school to the east of Stockport with currently 197 
pupils on roll. The majority of pupils are white British with English as their first language. 
There has been a recent rise in the number of pupils taking free school meals, which now 
stands at 17.3%. This is broadly in line with national figures. The percentage of pupils with 
special educational needs is below the national average although the percentage of pupils 
with statements is above national averages. 
 

The distinctiveness and effectiveness of All Saints’ as a Church of England school are 
outstanding 

All Saints’ C of E primary school is a vibrant Christian school, full of love and laughter that 
holds core Christian values at the heart of all it does. The leadership of the school, the school 
governors and senior leaders in the local church have developed excellent links between 
school, church and community. Both worship and Religious Education are highly valued and 
have a strong impact on children’s personal development. 

Established strengths 

 The excellent behaviour of all pupils 

 The excellent quality of relationships within the school family, together with the value 
placed on each individual 

 The quality of relationships with parents and the positive impact the school has in the 
wider community 

 The strong and effective links between school and the church 
 

Focus for development 

 Develop a formal system for evaluation of worship 

 Harness the enthusiasm the pupils have for being more involved in planning and leading 
worship 

 Improve the parents’ understanding of what it means to be a part of a church school 
family 

The school, through its distinctive Christian character, is outstanding at meeting the 
needs of all learners 

The school provides a strong and supportive Christian environment which contributes 
significantly to the all round development of the pupils. Staff are highly motivated and work 
well together and support each other. They work hard to develop children’s self-confidence 
and to inspire and motivate pupils. Pupils have positive attitudes to their learning and they 
know they are valued and respected by staff. All pupils feel safe and special. The pupils are 
proud of their school and speak confidently about why it is special to them. ‘Everyone is really 
friendly, you learn about God and how to behave. We like it!’ commented one older pupil. The 



school’s Christian character nourishes, encourages and challenges the spiritual and cultural 
development of the whole community. Pupils demonstrate high levels of interest, enthusiasm 
and engagement. Pupils’ spiritual development is outstanding. The whole school family agree 
that the school is distinctive and lives out Christian values. Pupils are passionate about their 
school and know that Christian values are an important element in the school ethos. One 
commented, ‘The school teaches us about proper Christian values’. The distinctive Christian 
character of the school has a positive impact on the good standards achieved and on the 
pupil’s excellent personal and social development. Evidence gained during the inspection 
indicates that Religious Education has a good impact on pupils’ spiritual development. Pupils 
enjoy RE and value its importance in their lives and the life of the school. One pupil 
remarked, ‘RE teaches us about the life of Jesus, how he set us free from our sins and how 
we should live.’ The quality of relationships between all members of the school community is 
excellent and this, together with the emphasis on caring for others, makes an exceptional 
contribution to the pupils’ social and moral development. Pupils have good levels of self-
esteem, respect and understanding. High quality displays featuring RE and Christian themes 
are found in communal areas of the school and in all classrooms. These, together with 
worship corners and quiet areas, emphasize the school’s distinctiveness and have a positive 
impact on pupils’ spiritual development. 
 

The impact of collective worship on the school community is good 

Well planned and organised collective worship, which is imaginative and inspirational, takes 
place in school every day. A variety of teaching styles, approaches and stimuli are employed. 
There is a high level of participation by pupils, particularly in planning class celebrations, and 
they play an integral part in Harvest, Christmas and Easter celebrations held in both the 
school and the church. Pupils are not so involved in planning and leading regular acts of 
school worship. Pupils’ attitudes are positive. They enjoy worship and participate well. One 
boy, a member of the school council, remarked, ‘Worship is great fun, It’s important to us. We 
learn about God together’. A range of worship songs and hymns is used and pupils sing well 
and with enthusiasm. There are times set aside for quiet personal reflection and prayer, 
which has a positive impact on pupils’ excellent spiritual and moral development. Worship as 
a whole contributes well to pupil’s spiritual, moral, social and cultural development. It also has 
a positive impact on relationships, values, teaching and learning. It enables pupils to 
recognise their responsibilities to others and to reflect on community and personal values. All 
members of teaching staff and members of the church lead worship on a regular basis. 
Effective and formal evaluation of worship is at an early stage and does not yet ensure quality 
and breadth in the school’s provision. 
 

The effectiveness of the leadership and management of the school as a church school 
is outstanding 

Leadership and management are both of excellent quality and strongly promote the school’s 
Christian character and ethos. The headteacher is a hard working and dedicated leader and 
both parents and children speak highly of the school. Parents and carers are overwhelmingly 
positive about the school and what it provides for their children. There are close working 
relations with all governors. The headteacher is well supported by the wider church bodies, 
governors and church leaders. Highly effective pastoral and spiritual links exist between the 
parish and the school. The whole school community are involved in evaluating the 
effectiveness of the school as a church school. Parents’ views are sought on a regular basis 
and pupils feel comfortable in expressing their opinions and suggestions. The school council 
has had success and has an important role to play in involving all pupils in the growing life of 
the school. Parents are keen to support the school because of the positive effect it has on 
their children’s personal and spiritual development. One parent commented, “This is a caring 
community with strong Christian values. The school cares for all aspects of the children 
including the spiritual dimension” 
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